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CRPTO General Board Meeting 

September 16, 2015 
9:00 am – 10:00 am 

 
Meeting called to order at approximately 9:00 a.m. by Rochelle Gabriel, CRPTO Co-President. 
 
CRPTO Board Members Present:   Excused Absence:  

Jennifer Wetzler, Co-President Tracey Gray, Past President 
Rochelle Gabriel, Co-President Dana Hutchings, Treasurer 
April McCracken, Secretary Katrina Dickes, Co-VP Fundraising 

Francesca Werz, Co-VP Membership Dana Schibel, Co-VP Membership 

Marnee Medress, Co-Asst. Treasurer  

Star Crist, Co-Asst. Treasurer  

Mindy Graham, Co-VP MS Coordinator 
 

Fay Ziton, Co-VP MS Coordinator  
Emily D’Ambrosio, VP Volunteer  
Tammy McGreevy, Co-VP Fundraising  
Dr. Michelle Otstot, Principal  
Stephanie Halvorson, Co-VP Campus 
Support 

 

Christine Deaton, Co-VP Campus Support  
Matt Patzlaff, Assistant Principal  
Suzanne Winkel, VP Communications  
Officer Paul Wein, CRS SRO   
SGT Matt Rigberg #870  

 
I.Welcome: 

Co-President Gabriel welcomed everyone to the meeting.   
 
Co-President Gabriel introduced our campus SRO Officer Paul Wein to the membership.  
Officer Wein provided the membership with a brief understanding of his hours and job 
description.  He also conducted a Q&A session for the membership. 
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II. Update from Dr. Otstot: 
Dr. Otstot welcomed everyone.  She shared information on the AZ Merit Spring 2015 scores 
and what they will look like. Dr. Otstot shared the AZ Merit scores will look a lot lower than the 
scores we have knows/seen in the past.   The AZ Merit scores are not lower due to our 
students performing lower.  They are lower due to the bar being set higher.  We are “failing 
forward”.  Qualitative and quantitative data will be gathered to help us better analyze the 
data/test scores going forward.  Results are due back in October 2015. 
 
In the future, tests will be taken in April and results will be back by May/June vs. October.   
 
 
Dr. Otstot shared some very exciting news…CRS is currently going through the application to 
become an A+ school.  Anyone interested in learning more is invited to stay after the CRPTO 
meeting today to attend an A+ School of Excellence Meeting from 10:00 am – 11:00 am in 
Room 608.   
 

III. Book Fair Update: 
Stephanie Halvorson and Christine Deaton, Co-VPs of Campus Support shared that Monster 
University is almost in session.  If you haven’t received a Sign-Up Genius then please contact 
Emily D’Ambrosio at volunteer@crpto.com.  Donuts for Dad is back!!!  We need the most help 
during the DFD sessions.  Please come help.  We need lots of help over the next two weeks.  
Please contact Emily D’Ambrosio at volunteer@crpto.com if you are interested in volunteering 
or if you have not received a Sign-Up Genius.   . 
  

IV. Education Support Fund: 
Francesca Werz, Co-VP of Membership, stated we are at 50% Pre-K-4th grade to date.  WAY TO 
GO CRS!!!!  So far we are doing great.  We are currently at $74,000.  We have 2 weeks to raise 
another $6,000 to meet our goal.  Francesca stated we have a ton of things we want to do.  We 
could do so much more with 100% participation.  Let’s rally folks. This is not fundraising…this is 
Education Support!!!  Kindergarten is at 56%.  Pre-K is at 45%.  This is huge!  Let’s get our 
donations in.  Talk to your friends, children’s classmates, neighbors, etc…donate, donate, 
donate and put those CRS window clings on! 
 

V. Carnival Update: 
Tammy McGreevy stated we are doing great with sponsors.  We currently have approximately 
$3,000 in sponsorships.  We have lots of fun new rides.  Officer Wein will be helping us with 
security that evening.  We will have each class sign up to help with rides, as in years past.  We 
will also have community volunteers.  Tammy passed around a sign-up sheet for volunteers, as 
well.  Tammy would also like to get Dads to volunteer to help set up, break down and serve as 
volunteers throughout the evening.  
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VI. Spirit Wear Update: 
Spirit Wear will be sold during Donuts for Dads on September 22nd and 24th.  You may also 
email your order directly to Marnee Medress or Starr Crist at spiritwear@crpto.com 
 

VII. Other 
Both of the laminating machines are broken right now.  A future training session is being 
discussed.  If you have questions on how to use the laminating machine then please be sure 
to ask Rochelle Gabriel. 
 

VIII. Adjourn 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at approximately 9:45 a.m.  
 
Minutes submitted by: 
  April L. McCracken /e/         
April L. McCracken, 2015-16 CRPTO Secretary 
 
Approved by: 
  Rochelle Gabriel /e/             
Rochelle Gabriel, 2015-16 CRPTO Co-President 
 
   Jennifer Wetzler /e/     
Jennifer Wetzler, 2015-16 CRPTO Co-President 
 
 


